
November 18th, 2021 Supervisors Minutes 

 
Chairman Clapper called the November 18th, 2021 Supervisor’s meeting to 
order. 
 
The following members were present: Don Clapper, Ted Bittinger, Mike 
Ferguson 
 
The minutes from the November 4th Supervisor’s meeting were approved 
as written. 
The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisors for review. 
 
Chairman Clapper opened with Privilege of the floor – No Comment 
               
On a Ferguson/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors 
approved the 2022 proposed Operation Budget for the Franklin County 
Area Tax Board, which is less than the 2.2% max permitted. A copy was 
distributed to each Supervisor for review. 
 
The Supervisors signed a Subdivision Plan for White Rock Inc. (St. Annes 
Phase 5B) that was approved on November 4th. 
 
On a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors 
approved a Subdivision Plan for Christopher Kelly, he is splitting a duplex 
with a property line. The plan has been reviewed by GWA, GTA, Guilford 
Township Planning, Zoning and Franklin County Planning. 
This motion was made subject to all comments being addressed and all fees 
being paid. 
 
On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors 
approved the proposed preliminary 2022 Budget for the Township. 
 
On a Ferguson/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors 
approved paying of the bills. 
 

 
 



There was no Old Business  
 
There was no New Business 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:23 p.m. on 
a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
 
      ____________________________ 
      April McClure, Assistant Secretary 


